
 

Weekly Newsletter 
Thursday 21 July 2022 

‘Alone we can do so little, together we can do so much’. Helen Keller. 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Another busy and exciting year draws to a close but I am so delighted that we have been able to 
have a consistent year back to school routines an able to offer these wider curriculum opportunities 
fully as part of school life; they are such an important part of children’s educational experiences, 
learning and memories. It has been really lovely to be able to invite parents and carers in to school 
over the course for the year, the sense of community we have at Hook is strong, community spirit 
shines through and our school is very much at the heart of that. Your support over the past year 
has been exceptional, it is a both a pleasure and a privilege to work in partnership with you all in 
support of the children - together giving them the best possible start in life. 
The Hook Junior School staff and Governors have all shown outstanding commitment and 
dedication to the children, they are a fantastic team of people. They have continued to provide a 
high-quality education at school, showing true resolve, professionalism, team ship and 
commitment; I cannot thank them enough for all of their support. 
We can celebrate and be proud of our school and I am thankful for the continued support of 
governors, parents and fantastic staff – another year and together we have achieved so much. A 
huge thank you to the children too; they are the reason we are all here and drive our continued 
commitment to achieve the very best we can, they are an inspiration. 
On behalf of my team, we wish you all a very happy and restful holiday and we cannot wait to see 
you all again on 5th September 2022. 
Yours sincerely 
L. Martin 
Headteacher 
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End of Key Stage Two SATs results 
We are very proud of the Year 6 children who have flourished both socially and academically. 
Despite the challenges faced over the past two years with Covid and lockdowns in the past few 
years, the children have achieved highly in their end of key stage SATs assessments, 
outperforming against both local and national averages. 

Congratulations and Good Luck for the Future Year 6 
Dear Children of Year 6 
We are very proud of your achievements, you have been a very impressive group of pupils some 
of you are talented in the arts, some of you are talented with sport, some of you are particularly 
academic and some of you have exceptional social skills. Each one of you is unique, but each has 
added something special to this school. Hook Junior School is a richer place because of the 
presence of each one of you and the contribution you have made. 
You have ‘inspired’ us and one another, you know yourselves as learners and have achieved 
academically, socially and personally.  But remember the qualities, character traits and aspects of 
your hearts and minds that tell the deeper story about you. I am confident that you are leaving 
Hook Junior School better equipped to be resilient, with the grit and determination to succeed, with 
ambition and optimism for the next stage in your educational journey.  
As you move on to your secondary school, remember of all the things you have done here and 
how it has shaped you, whether it was representing the school in a sports team, having a role and 
responsibility, singing in a choir, performing in a drama production, dancing or playing an 
instrument in a concert, learning event or reaching your learning targets. All of these things are an 
important part of your education and a special part of growing up; they are years’ worth of positive 
shared experiences, take a piece of the school with you, hopefully you will have positive lasting 
memories.  
Your futures are wide open and I hope that at secondary you throw yourselves into all the 
opportunities that are available to you, enjoy the presence of every moment, challenge and 
possibility. Get the little things right: be on time, treat each other kindly, work hard and continue 
your love of learning, make it a habit – you will need it. More importantly and above all be 
yourselves, be optimistic, be confident, enjoy life and be happy. 
It has been a pleasure and privilege Year 6 and I wish you all the very best for the future.  
Warmest regards and admiration for you all. 
Mrs Martin 
Headteacher 

 Reading Writing Maths 

 At 
standard 

Higher 
standard 

Progress At 
standard 

Higher 
standard 

Progress At 
standard 

Higher 
standard 

Progress 

Hook Junior 
School 

85.6% 45.2% +0.9 81.7% 36.5% +2.3 80.8% 39.4% +0.3 

Hampshire 75.2% 28.4% -0.5 68.8% 14.4% -0.3 71.8% 21.9% -0.7 

National 74.4% 27.7%  69.5% 12.8%  71.3% 22.4%  
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News from the Vice Chair of Governors – Chris Bass 
The Full Governing Body met this week for the final time this academic year.  We welcomed back 
Mrs Bailey, following her return from maternity leave, and welcomed Mr Bruce Anderson who will 
join as a co-opted governor.  It was also time to say goodbye and thank you to Mrs Jenny Murton, 
who has been Clerk to the Governors for the last 18 months and helped us to deliver on our 
oversight and assurance remit.  We also extend our thanks to Miss Carne who, for the second 
time, has this year successfully supported the school leadership as Acting Deputy Headteacher. 
Our main focus this meeting was the review of the Headteacher’s summer report.  This comprises 
a number of reporting areas including attendance, behaviour and attitude to learning, personal 
development, and overall school performance.  It was good to see evidence of continued strong 
school performance in the form of impressive Year 6 Key Stage 2 SATs results, scoring above 
both the national and county averages, and to see how Year 4 pupils fared in the statutory 
Multiplication Table Check (MTC).  This follows the positive Leadership and Learning Partner 
Review that Gareth reported on last month.  It is clear that the school constantly monitors all 
aspects of school life to ensure it continues to meet needs and maximise potential of all pupils.    
The past few weeks has seen a range of school and community events, including the sports day, 
performance of the Jungle Book, the trip to Marchants Hill, and the summer fayre, to name but a 
few.  It has been great to see school life continue the return to ‘business as usual’, as underlined 
by the range and success of these events.  Thanks to all pupils, staff, parents & carers, friends & 
families who participated, coordinated, and contributed to make it all happen. 
On behalf of the Governors, I’d like to wish everyone a restful and peaceful summer break.  Good 
luck to the outgoing Year 6 and we look forward to welcoming everybody back in September when 
we’ll also be holding an election for a new Parent Governor.  If you’d like to know more the role 
then please contact the school office. Until then, stay safe…and stay cool! 
Chris Bass, Vice Chair of Governors 

Year 6 - Miss Cooke, Assistant Headteacher and Year 6 Team 
Leader 
We are extremely proud of the children's achievements in Year 6. They have worked incredibly 
hard all year which has resulted in outstanding SATs results. Their resilience and can-do attitude 
has been inspiring and we could not have asked for more. It has been a pleasure getting to know 
the year group this year and it was an honour to help lead the team. Year 6 are such amazing, kind 
and caring individuals and a huge thank you to the Year 6 teachers and LSAs for all of their hard 
work and diligence. The staff all work extremely hard and go above and beyond for our children 
which is reflected in our results. Thank you to parents and carers for your continued support with 
home learning. 
Where do I begin with our spectacular production and Leavers’ Assembly! It has been wonderful 
watching and listening to everyone’s incredible singing and acting. There are a phenomenal range 
of talents in Year 6 and I have no doubt that they will continue demonstrating these as they move 
onto secondary school. Again, a huge thank you to the wonderful teachers and LSAs who worked 
tirelessly to arrange costumes and props, as well as choreographing the dance numbers and 
songs. It made for two outstanding performances! 
Yesterday, the children enjoyed their Year 6 Leavers’ Festival which was organised by the HSCA. 
A huge thank you to Mrs Brown and the HSCA who always go above and beyond providing an 
array of events that take place throughout the year. Thank you to the parent volunteers who helped 
with the glitter and hair spray as well as the sweet stall. The children had an amazing time getting 
their shirts signed, enjoying the inflatables and even doing a bit of limbo in between. I know that 
the Year 6 children have left with a lot of memories that will last a lifetime. 
I hope everyone has a lovely, well-deserved Summer. 
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News from the Head Girl and Head Boy – Olivia T and George E 
Our role as Head Boy and Girl has really changed our experience of Hook Junior School (in a good 
way). Being Head Boy/Girl has developed our confidence and leadership skills in many different 
ways: speeches, tours and helping adults in numerous ways. We decided to apply for Head 
Boy/Girl because we felt that we wanted to have some new responsibilities and be a role model to 
younger students. We took on this role as we believed that we were the suitable students for the 
job. We have really enjoyed year 6 and we will remember our amazing time in Hook Junior School! 
Being at the Marchants Hill residential was a great experience for the whole of Year 6 and helped 
people overcome their fears. This played a big part of Marchants Hill as, without courage and 
resilience, we wouldn’t have been able to enjoy it as much as we did. Our favourite activities were 
Raft Building (especially when the raft broke), Survivor, Fencing and Rock Climbing. Overall 
Marchants Hill has been one of the best experiences of Year 6. 

Year 5 - Mrs Heaslop, Year 5 Leader 
Wow! What a jampacked year for the children in year 5. It has been brilliant being able to enrich 
the children’s learning through trips and visitors over the year - from Brian Orchard, the Rocket 
Scientist, to the Young Shakespeare Company’s production of A Midsummer Night’s Dream, tomb 
raiding and our River Trip at the Gilbert White Centre. The children have thoroughly enjoyed all the 
experiences which have engaged them and supported learning across the curriculum. 
During the summer term, the children have thoroughly enjoyed learning all about the Ancient 
Greeks and the Guided Reading book this term, Who Let the Gods Out, has been a firm favourite. 
In their writing, the children took on the role of one of the characters, Virgo (an immortal), to create 
an explanation text for how an everyday house hold item works. Due to Virgo’s lack of experience 
in the mortal realm, it goes without saying, that these were not entirely factual… Some of the 
children really enjoyed sharing sections of their writing at the Learning Event too. 
The children’s enthusiasm and willingness to learn has certainly contributed to the success they 
have had this year and this would not have been possible without the engagement from parents 
too. The Year 5 teachers wish to thank you for your support this year and hope you have a 
wonderful summer break. 

Year 4 - Mrs Ellwood, Year 4 Leader 
What a wonderful year we have had with our Year 4s! They have shown incredible learning 
attitudes throughout the year, which has been their first full year without lockdowns here at Hook 
Junior School. The children worked incredibly hard to produce the Christmas production of Santa’s 
on Strike, which is a testament to them and a memory they can keep with them forever. We have 
studied so many different topics, with the children engaging in activities from survival stew making, 
Viking raids and workshops at the Science Centre in Winchester. As teachers, we have been 
incredibly proud of the work produced across all our subjects, and the progress the children have 
made has been incredible. We all look forward to hearing about their successes and achievements 
as they move up through the school into Year 5. Well done Year 4!    
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Year 3 - Mrs Boardman, Year 3 Leader 
Year 3 have worked incredibly hard this year. From their 
learning about their local area of Hook, carrying out a 
traffic survey and how the area has changed. We have 
learned about Brazil and created our own samba 
compositions, as well as being lucky enough taking part 
in Iron Age Warrior training and being visited by a 
Roman Solider. Thank you to all the adults who 
attended our learning event to support the pupils with 
their DT learning, to create packaging to ‘banish the 
broken biscuit’. 
The whole of the Year 3 team is incredibly proud of how 
much you have matured over the course of the year. 
You have demonstrated such determination and 
resilience settling into Hook Junior life well, developing 
into independent learners, which we are sure will 
continue into Year 4. We hope that you have a lovely, 
well deserved summer break and wish you the best of 
luck in Year 4.  

BPSM – Ocean Commotion! – Mrs Prior, Music Leader 
After a (very long) two-year gap, the Basingstoke Primary School Music Anvil Theatre concerts are 
back, and this year’s theme was Ocean Commotion - a tale of life deep in the ocean! 16 local 
schools joined together to form a massed choir of about 400 primary school children and a huge 
orchestra of over 100 youngsters. Amongst them were children from Hook Junior School’s very 
own choir and orchestra! 
The choir was determined that all the string, woodwind, brass, and percussion players were not 
going to outdo them. They sang with gusto, matching the wonderful sound produced by the 
orchestra whose lead violinist was Seth from Hook Junior School! Special mention must also be 
made of James and Sophie, also from Year 6 at Hook, for their stunning solos in ‘Big Bad Lad of 
the Ocean’ and ‘Look Out for the Hook’. They filled the auditorium with their confident singing 
without a hint of nerves!” Mrs Raimbaux. 
A massive thank you to Mrs Raimbaux, Mrs Linehan-Hill, Mrs Laird, Mrs Wakefield and Mrs Gill for 
all their hard work. It was clear that their dedication and enthusiasm over the past few months had 
paid off. Every child was beaming and loved sharing their experience at school and during 
celebration assembly.  

Strawberry Tea 
On Tuesday 19th July, children from every year 
group gave a variety performance to a host of 
important guests. This amazing show was a way for 
the children to say thank you to the many fantastic 
helpers and supporters who help our school. To 
name a few…. parents and carers who read with 
children across the school, parents and carers who 
help on trips, HSCA who are always fundraising and 
organising community events, lunchtime supervisors, 
adults who run after school clubs, governors and 
Reverend Marion. A special thank you to Mrs 
Raimbaux and Mrs Linehan-Hill for joining us with 
their spectacular orchestra as well as organising 
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performers to showcase their musical talents. Another thank you to Mrs Chapman for arranging the 
invitations, Mr Grant for sorting the delicious continental breakfast and Mrs Francis for ensuring the 
performance ran smoothly! 
The show consisted of a range of talents including a tap solo, a ballet performance, instrumental 
solos, Irish dancing, the orchestra, Gremlin dance, Miss Williams’ Musical theatre groups, Mrs 
Raimbaux’s brass ensemble and an excerpt from Year 6’s The Jungle Book production! All the 
children should be incredibly proud of themselves as they gave a truly spectacular and memorable 
performance to all our wonderful guests.  

Attendance – Miss Carne, Attendance Leader 
In September we will be sending out a new attendance strategy for the school year 2022 - 
2023. Our overall attendance figures have steadily been declining since the pandemic and the aim 
of the document is to address individual incidences of poor attendance and/or punctuality.  As a 
school, we cannot accept low absence being the norm for any child and as a result we are now 
implementing this strategy which will be shared with parents / carers early in September.    

Behaviour – Miss Carne, Behaviour Leader 
At the start of the new school year, we will also be sharing our reviewed behavioural policy with all 
parents and carers.  We continue to be extremely proud of our children's behaviour in and around 
school.  Whenever we have visitors or take the children on external trips, without fail we receive 
positive comments about our children's excellent behaviour, manners and attitudes.  The 
behavioural policy is an important document that sets the culture and expectations for behaviour in 
our school.  This policy will be shared with parents/carers and children early in September. 

Library news – Mrs Adsley, Library Manager 
I would like to say a big thank you to all of the Pupil Librarians who have worked in the library 
they’ve done a wonderful job. As well as working in the in the library the Year 6’s has held story 
time sessions for the Year 3’s.  This has been immensely popular and the Year 3’s had a 
wonderful time listening to the stories, so a ‘Huge Thank You’ from the Year 3’s. 
It’s been a pleasure working with all the children and I look forward to working with some new and 
familiar faces next year. 
A huge thank you also goes to Mrs Bailey and the parents who come in and also support the 
smooth running of the library, it truly makes a difference. 
Mrs Adsley 

Book Ideas for Summer Reading 
Book ideas will be available on Seesaw and the school website for the new Year 3’s to the new 
Year 6’s.  These include a mixture of new and exciting titles and authors.  Don’t forget the National 
Summer Reading Challenge which is now on at local libraries details are below of how your child 
can join. 
This year’s summer reading Challenge is the ‘Gadeteers’. 
Join in lots of reading fun with this year’s Summer Reading Challenge.   
To take part at your local library you can drop into your library and let them know that you would 
like to take part in the Summer Reading Challenge. They will get you signed up for Gadgeteers, 
help you find books to borrow, and provide you with fun reading activities to get you started! 
Children can also join in the fun online, here on the official website: 
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 
To receive a Gadgeteers collector poster and stickers, you will need to register for the Challenge at 
a participating library. 
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Holiday Activity & Food (HAF) Programme  
KOOSA Kids  
KOOSA Kids Summer Holiday Club at Hook Infant School will be offering a number of FREE 
holiday club places, to children who are in receipt of benefits-related free school meals.  The free 
(and fun-packed) holiday provision will include a healthy, hot lunch, a light afternoon tea (toast / 
fruit platters) and enriching activities.  You may apply for up to 8 FREE sessions per child.   
Apply for up to 8 FREE sessions per child between 25th July to 19th August (10.00am to 6.00pm). 
To register your interest, simply complete the online form and select your FREE Holiday Activities 
& Food sessions. By completing the online form, you will automatically be added to the waiting list. 
Please see the flyer attached more information.  
Other HAF providers around Hampshire 
You can find details of all the providers who are offering free places for eligible children over the 
Summer holiday here. These are being provided through the DfE's Holiday Activity and Food Fund 
scheme. 
These fun and educational activity sessions are for vulnerable children and young people, which 
includes those eligible for free school meals as a minimum. Eligibility will be expanded where 
possible. 

Covid vaccinations 
The NHS are encouraging children aged between 5 and 15years to get their COVID-19 vaccine 
over the Summer break.  Children aged 5 to 15 years can receive two doses of the vaccine and 
given the rise in COVID in the community over recent weeks, it is important to help protect them 
and the people they meet before winter. Children aged 5 to 11 are offered two smaller doses than 
older children and adults, with a gap of 12 weeks between doses. They can get their vaccination 
from many easy to reach locations including walk-in clinics, bookable appointments, or their local 
pharmacy. Parents and guardians can book an appointment or find their nearest walk-in clinic and 
time at here. If you have any questions or concerns about getting yourself or your child vaccinated, 
please contact the Hampshire and Isle of Wight NHS vaccination helpline on 0300 561 0018. 

Stars of the Week 
Year 3: Jacob S, Chime S, Oscar P, Ben S 
Year 4: Charlotte T, Magda C, James C, Becca AF  
Year 5: Charlotte F, Faye A, Josh M, Toby S 
Year 6: Maisie H, Mrs Hilton, Mrs Taylor, Evie Phillips 

House Points this year 
Austen 5623 

Brunel 5829 

Nightingale 5564 

Wellington 5084 

House point winners 2021-2011: Brunel  

Find out more... 
Follow @hookjunior on Twitter and visit our Facebook page for more updates and photos. 

  

https://koosakids.formstack.com/forms/haf_hampshire_summer_2022
https://fish.hants.gov.uk/kb5/hampshire/directory/advice.page?id=XRlTDNF8hhM
http://www.nhs.uk/covid-vaccination
https://twitter.com/hookjunior
https://en-gb.facebook.com/hookjuniorschool/
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Key Dates 
1 Sept  INSET day 
2 Sept  INSET day 
5 Sept  Children return to school 
21 Sept  Portrait Photographs  
24 Oct  Autumn Half Term  
31 Oct  INSET day    
2 Nov   Learning Consultations   
3 Nov  Learning Consultations   
5 Nov  HSCA Fireshow  
15 Nov  Year 5 Learning Event   
17 Nov  Year 6 Learning Event   
22 Nov  Year 3 Learning Event   
24 Nov  Year 4 Learning Event   
28 Nov  INSET Day  
6 Dec   Year 4 Christmas Production  
8 Dec   Year 4 Christmas Production  
14 Dec  Carols Around the Tree   
16 Dec  End of Autumn Term - 1:30 finish   
19 Dec  Christmas Holiday   
13 Feb  Spring Half Term  
20 Feb  INSET Day  
22 Feb  Learning Consultations   
23 Feb  Learning Consultations   
31 Mar  End of Spring Term - 1:30 finish   
3 Apr   Easter Holiday  
29 May  Summer Half Term  
19 Jun  Sports Day   
4 Jul   Year 6 Production   
6 Jul   Year 6 Production   
7 Jul   Annual pupil reports circulated to parents   
10 Jul   Year 6 Residential Trip to Marchants Hill   
18 Jul   Strawberry Tea   
20 Jul   Year 6 Leaver Assembly    
24 Jul   Summer Holiday 
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